Sailing

The Hobie Cats have been at it
again and this time they got more
than their wind's worth. The most
recent regatta was held at Portlock
on the 6th of May on a blustering 20-
to '30-mile-per-hour trade wind day.
The original course selection had to
be changed to a windward-to-leeward
course starting outside and going in
toward the Hawaii Kai Bridge before
the races could get under way.

As usual in Hobie Cat Association
Regattas, there were starts for both
16’s and 14’s. There were about 12 of
the 14's and 15 of the 16’s in the event.
The Outrigger was well represented,
with Mike Holmes taking first place
in the 14-A group. Leith Anderson 3d.
and his son Jay taking 4th. Stew Bris-
sette came in first in the 14-B cate-
gory.

Outrigger will be host for a Hobie
series fronting the Club on June 17th.
and all are welcome to sail. There' will
be a skippers meeting at 10:00 a.m. on
regatta day. Members, sailors or not,
should plan to come down and catch
the action. It's always a colorful and
exciting day when the Hobies are out.



